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	24TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                      NOVEMBER 15, 2015

	EPISTLE
Eph. 2:14-22
	GOSPEL
Luke 10:25-37
	Tone 7

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	Holy Martyrs and Confessors Gurias, Samonas, and Abibus, of Edessa (299-306).  Martyrs Elpidius, Marcellus, and Eustochius, who suffered under Julian the Apostate (4th c.).  Martyr Demetrius of Thrace (ca. 307).  Ven. Paisii (Paisius) Velichkovsky (1794).

	Sunday
	Nov
	15
	
	ADVENT BEGINS

	
	
	
	8:45a
	Liturgy of Preparation – In Front of Iconostasis

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Choir Rehearsal

	Tuesday
	Nov
	17
	10:30p
	Bl. Mat. Olga Prayer Group Meeting – Akathist

	Saturday
	Nov
	21
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Entrance of the Theotokos

	
	
	
	4:30p
	Memorial Service for Tillie Lapato & Linda Moore

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	FOCA Chapter Meeting

	Sunday
	Nov
	22
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Afterfeast of the Entry Into the Temple

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

	Monday
	Nov
	23
	7:45p
	Choir Rehearsal

	Thursday
	Nov
	26
	
	THANKSGIVING

	Saturday
	Nov
	28
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	The Altar Candles are donated by Mark and Karen Phinney, Alice Krenitsky, and Nicholas Ayers for James Phinney, father, father-in-law, and grandfather in remembrance of his birthday.  Memory Eternal!
The Sanctuary Candles are donated by both Chris German as well as Mark and Karen Phinney, Alice Krenitsky, and Nicholas Ayers.

· Chris German in asking God’s blessings upon wife Claire, on the occasion of her birthday.  God Grant Her Many Years!
· Mark and Karen Phinney, Alice Krenitsky, and Nicholas Ayers in remembrance of our Veterans departed, especially Metro Krenitsky and James Phinney, as well as those serving our country still with us.  May God Grant our living Veterans Many Years and those departed Memory Eternal!

	Coffee Hour
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Nov 15
Lyubimov

Mitchum

Macht

Hydock

Vance

Nov 22
Albert
Sekellick
Masick
Bilyeu
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Nov 15
S. & D. 

Hardy
M.

Mihailov
A.

Norton
Mat. G. Phelps

&

N. Stanton
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

L. Prentice

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Nov 22
M.

Ahmadi
J.

Rosolanka
C.

German
P. Masick

&

T. Sekellick


	A "WELCOME" IDEA:  If you love what you experience here at St. Mark parish, consider sharing it.  Invite a friend, co-worker or neighbor to come to church with you!  – Fr. Gregory

	MEMORY ETERNAL:  Fr. Tim Perry’s mother, Carmeta, fell asleep in the Lord on Saturday, October 31st.  Please remember her and the entire family in your prayers.  May God comfort and strengthen them all during this time of sorrow.

	IOCC SUNDAY- A DAY OF SHARING:  On Sunday, November 22nd, your generous gift to IOCC will be matched dollar-for-dollar to provide relief to those in need worldwide.  For more information, visit:  www.iocc.org/dayofsharing.

	GROCERY GIFT CARDS FOR THE HOLIDAYS:  St. Mark will again provide meals this Thanksgiving and Christmas to 40 families in our community through grocery gift cards (Safeway and Giant).  We will be helping families connected with Stepping Stones Shelter, Highland Elementary School's "Linkages to Learning" program, and those in our parish community in need.  We ask you to bring gift cards from these local grocery stores to help us match (or surpass) the $1,800 in cards donated last year.   Cards will be collected after Liturgy each Sunday through December 20th.  Deliveries for Thanksgiving will be made this Sunday, November 15th to Highland ES and on Sunday, November 22nd to Stepping Stones.  Delivery dates for Christmas are to be determined.  Each family will receive gift cards together with a greeting message from St. Mark in a sealed envelope.  Any questions?  See or call Michael Lungociu or Skip Mersereau.

	FR. TIM PERRY’S BASICS OF ORTHODOXY CLASS is CANCELLED TODAY and will resume on Sunday, November 29th following Liturgy in the church library.

	ADULT STUDY CLASS will take place TODAY following Liturgy in Fr. Gregory’s office to discuss scripture readings from the daily lectionary.  Note, class will be cancelled Sunday, November 22nd for our annual parish meeting and on Sunday, November 29th for Thanksgiving.

	CHOIR REHEARSALS:  Choir rehearsal will take place TODAY following Liturgy.  Future rehearsal dates are as follows: Monday, November 23rd at 7:45 PM;  Monday, December 7th at 7:45 PM;  Sunday, December 13th at 11:30 AM (following Liturgy);  and Monday, December 21st at 7:45 PM.  Choir members, please mark your calendars!

	BLESSED MAT. OLGA OF ALASKA WOMEN’S PRAYER GROUP will meet this Tuesday, November 17th at 10:30 AM for Akathist prayer.  Please join us if you can.  If you would like the group to remember someone in prayer, please give their name to Debbi Dillon, Marcella Hydock, or Mat. Alexandra.

	DIVINE LITURGY FOR ENTRANCE OF THE THEOTOKOS will be served this Saturday, November 21st at 9:30 AM.

	MEMORIAL SERVICE for Tillie Lapato and Linda Moore will take place this Saturday, November 21st at 4:30 PM.

	FOCA CHAPTER MEETING will take place this Saturday, November 21st following Vespers.

	CHURCH SCHOOL CANCELLATIONS:  Church school will not take place on Sunday, November 22nd and November 29th due to our annual parish meeting and Thanksgiving weekend, respectively.

	ANNUAL PARISH MEETING IS NEXT SUNDAY!  Please plan to attend the St. Mark annual parish meeting next Sunday, November 22nd following Liturgy.  The read-ahead materials are posted online at: http://stmarkoca.org/parishcouncil.html (webpage bottom).  Paper copies of the read-ahead materials can be picked up outside the church next to the boxes that hold Evangelizers.

	WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB will meet on Sunday, November 29th after Liturgy to discuss the book: “I Am Malala: The Girl Who Stood Up for Education and Was Shot by the Taliban” by Malala Yousafzai.  Please refer to the St. Mark Book Club webpage at: http://stmarkoca.org/book-clubs/ for future month’s books.

	SIGNUP FOR SUNDAY, DECEMBER 6TH MEAL DELIVERY TO STEPPING STONES:  Please sign-up for monthly food preparation and donation to Stepping Stones.  The sign-up sheets are on the Outreach bulletin board outside the church Fellowship hall.

	St. Nicholas Workshop will be held for church school students, grades 4 and under, on Sunday, December 6th during coffee hour in the downstairs classrooms.  

	PARISH CHRISTMAS CARD:  Believe it or not, it’s that time to begin preparing for Christmas!  Once again, we’ll be sending out a Community Christmas card.  If you would like your name included on the card, the cost will be $15 per family name.  Any profit will defray the cost of flowers used to decorate the Church during feast days.  If interested, please see Coy Williamson or Mat. Sasha Safchuk to make a donation.  The last day to donate and have your name included on the card is Sunday, December 6th.  Thanks!

	SPECIAL EVENTS FOR OUR CHILDREN:  The children of our parish are fortunate to participate in many wonderful extra-curricular activities throughout the year.  From holiday crafts to picnics and processions, our little ones build friendships while learning about and developing their faith.  Please consider helping with some of these events.  Most of them are easy to organize; we just need a few extra hands to make them happen.  Take a look at the sign up sheet on the Church School bulletin board in the downstairs hallway or sign up online at http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f094ba4af2fa46-stmark.

	ST. MARK LISTSERVE ISSUES:  Recently the St. Mark Events and Friends email lists have been getting blocked by several Internet providers (Verizon, Comcast, Hotmail (Microsoft), MSN (Microsoft), etc…).  Clergy and administration at St. Mark are aware of this problem and are working on a solution.  Right now the best advice we can offer is to check your spam/junk email folder.  If necessary, contact your Internet provider and ask them why messages are being blocked.  The email logs on the St. Mark server show the messages as being successfully handed off to all the recipient servers, however, something within each Internet provider is manipulating the messages and preventing you from receiving them.  Thank you for your patience and sorry for the inconvenience.

	MISSION TRIP:  Hannah LeFors will be participating in the Orthodox Christian Ministry's 'Real Break' this upcoming spring (March 12-19, 2016) in Alaska.  She will be working alongside the community of St. John Orthodox Cathedral in Eagle River, AK with the poor and homeless, as well as projects at the Cathedral itself.  The cost for the trip is $1,300 and she would greatly appreciate your prayers and support.  If you would like to help, please give cash or check donations by February 1st, 2016 to Hannah or Rachel LeFors.  Thanks!

	CHURCH GIFT SHOP NEWS:  Is there an icon that you would like to have?  Come to the St. Mark gift shop to look at our catalogs to see the variety of icons available in various styles and sizes.  -Pat Ihnat

	CHURCH BOOKSTORE NEWS:  There are some new books in the bookstore for children and adults.  For the adults, we now have Fredrica Mathewes-Green's new book “Welcome to the Orthodox Church”.  Also, we again have copies of the complete Orthodox Study Bible (new and old testaments).  As always, please leave the sticky note with your payment. Checks can be left in the envelope; cash can be given to Joan Mitchum, Pat Ihnat, Fr. Gregory, or left in the office.  For our younger set, we again have copies of the Divine Liturgy for Children, and the Divine Liturgy Activity Book. (Please put your child's name in the books so we can return them if they get lost).  Also new is “The Legend of the Cross”.  Please consider doing Christmas shopping in our bookstore!  -Joan Mitchum

	PICKUP FOOD CONTAINERS FROM BAZAAR:  If you brought foods in plastic containers or left a plate or pan from your baked goods, please pick them up and take them home today.  They’re located at the rear of the social hall.

	GRAND RAFFLE WINNERS:  Congratulations to grand raffle winners at this year’s bazaar!   Marcella Hydock won the gift certificate to Inn at Little Washington, Michael Mihailov won the luxury bedding with Angora throw, and Mary Warker won the box of wine!

	THANK YOU to everyone who helped with this year's bazaar.  It is so encouraging to see everyone pitch-in and help with the workshops and all three days of the bazaar.  Thank you to those who came to the food workshops; to those who made food at home; to the potato makers, ball rollers & dough pinchers; to the bread bakers; to everyone who prepared borscht and baked from scratch; to the chicken pounders, rollers & dippers; to those who braved the elements and worked outdoors; to those who procured gifts, to those who sold raffle tickets, to those who acted as chairpersons and those who acted as helpers; to those who took off work on Friday; to those who gave tours and explained our faith; to those who prayed for the strength to keep going; to those who stood on their feet for three days of fellowship and fun and gave unselfishly of their time and money to make our bazaar, once again, a wonderful success.  Our bazaar has become a beautiful way to give of ourselves for the Love of our Church; but ultimately it is for the Love of God.  May God grant you many years!    -The Bazaar Committee

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean;  Zachary Firestone;  Julie Flick; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Neal, Cristin, & Baby Kumar;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra and John Sedor;  Katie Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski;  Cathy Tatusko;  Andrea Ticich;  and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friend Nelson;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate), Konstantine, John & Ekaterine, and Alla, Alexey, Svitlana (and their families);  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;   Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s brother-in-law Arthur, and friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Jan & Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey;  and Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	[image: image1.jpg]





KIDS’ COLORING CORNER








